Notice of Declaratory Statement

WATER MANAGEMENT DISTRICTS
South Florida Water Management District
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the South Florida Water Management District has received the petition for declaratory statement from J. Tucker, Trustee. The petition seeks the agency's opinion as to the applicability of "whether the District has the authority to pursue penalties for the uncontroverted perjury by the City of Sunny Isles Beach" as it applies to the petitioner.
Petitioner alleges the City of Sunny Isles Beach committed "perjury" when it executed District Form 0971, which is the application for environmental resource permit, claiming to be the owner of the real property. This petition pertains to Permit No. 13-05435-P, Application No. 090408-3 to the City of Sunny Isles Beach. This notice supplements the notice of January 22, 2014, Volume 40, Number 14, Florida Administrative Register.
A copy of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Jan Sluth, Senior Paralegal, South Florida Water Management District, 3301 Gun Club Road, West Palm Beach, FL 33406, (561)682-6299 or 1(800)432-2045, ext. 6299; email jsluth@sfwmd.gov.
Please refer all comments to: Anita Bain, Bureau Chief, South Florida Water Management District, 3301 Gun Club Road, West Palm Beach, FL 33406, (561)682-6866 or 1(800)432-2045, ext. 6866; email abain@sfwmd.gov.
Responses, motions to intervene, or requests for a hearing, §120.57(2), Fla. Stat., must be filed within 21 days of publication of this notice.
